CITY COUNCIL

7:00 P.M.



February 20, 2007

Present:  Scott M. Johnson


David Gustafson


James P. Kelly


Pat Kelley


Steven Marolt


Tom Smith, City Administrator


Wayne G. Johnson, City Attorney

Also attending: Chris Mattila, Century 21

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to approve the consent agenda, item 3 (minutes of February 5, 2007, Council Meeting).  THE MOTION CARRIED
LEAGUE OF MN CITIES HANDBOOK – Action Alert – Action alert from the League of Minnesota Cities outlining several different upcoming workshops. They are: Legislative Conference, St. Paul, March 29-30; Safety and Loss Control Workshop, Biwabik-Giants Ridge, April 26; and 2007 LMC Annual Conference & Marketplace, Duluth, June 27-29.

Motion J. Kelly, second S. Marolt to send department heads to the Safety and Loss Control Workshop in April, and send the Administrator, City Council and Mayor to the 2007 LMC Annual Conference & Marketplace at the DECC in June, with the usual expenses paid.  
WATER PLANT REPAIR AND IMPROVEMENT PROJECT - Mayor Johnson received a PFA Announcement of Public Hearings from Mr. Smith that looks like a general notice not specifically pertaining to our project at the water plant, but wanted to acknowledge it.  There are preliminary drawings in the Mayor’s office related to the Water Plant Repair and Improvement Project available for review by the public.  

JOINT POWERS AGREEMENT – North Shore Drug Response Team – W. Johnson stated that response has not been received from last month’s request to the Lake County attorney.  NEXT AGENDA

SENIOR CITIZEN CENTER – W. Johnson has submitted a proposal of rules, for the Senior Citizen Center, to be added to the lease that will eliminate future usage problems and properly inform the public. Usage problems have manifested with people believing that, as taxpayers, they should be allowed to use any of the equipment in the premises.  Since the city subsidizes the rent, the public has a right to use the facility.   As taxpayers, they are entitled to access the premises; but they do not have access to the equipment that is private property of the club.   The club could apply a reasonable charge for use of their equipment on a rental basis. Reasonable public usage hours will have to be established which don’t impact the scheduled usage by the club.  Proposed rules have been discussed with the President of the Golden Age Club; a copy of the proposal will be provided to them for comment.  They could either contact a council member or attend the next meeting. NEXT AGENDA

OLD BUSINESS

RESOLUTION 2007 - # 4 Resolution of Support for Limited Commercial Harvest of Lake Trout – W. Johnson has reviewed it and will prepare the Resolution on the form using the language of the proposal and incorporating the provisions they have proposed into the lease.  Motion J. Kelly, second S. Marolt to adopt Resolution 2007-#4, Support for Limited Commercial Harvest of Lake Trout.

Roll call vote: Member Gustafson – aye
Member Marolt - aye


       Member J. Kelly – aye
Chairman Johnson - aye


       Member P. Kelly – aye

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED

SANITARY SEWER AND WATER LINE EXTENSION AT BUSINESS PARK - The City has received two proposal submissions (Michael Miller and SEH) for extending the sanitary sewer and water lines at the Business Park. W. Johnson has prepared the Resolution; but it should go to the Utilities Commission for approval before Council approval.  AGENDA

The extension will serve Block 1 & 2, Caribou Design Project within the Business Park.  The City is obliged to get water and sewer lines to the lots; and in this case both lines need to be extended.  This extension will make two lots available for sale across the street.  The cost of the line would be less than the purchase price of these lots and enable the sale of other lots that will increase our revenue.  D. Gustafson has been asked by private citizens how the purchase price is determined; is it a cost per square foot or are there differences based on desirability at different lot locations.  J. Kelly stated that independent appraisers have appraised the property and some lots are valued differently than others; it is cost per square foot based with adjustment for proximity to highway, setbacks, wetland, etc.  The City Council has charged EDA with selling those properties. NEXT AGENDA 

BELL APARTMENT SITE - Discussion Re: Non-exclusive Realtor Listing – The City has had an appraisal of the property and have an idea of its value; there has been some interest in its ultimate use.  Normally, unless there is a negotiation, one does not disclose the price until it is advertised for sale. Some realtors have made inquires to list the property for sale, with ideas on how it should be listed and utilized.  The public provided concepts of how they thought it should be utilized at the hearing. Council discussed support to advertise it as development property for several different possible uses as specified by our citizens and others.  A realtor has channels that are not used in the public venue.  

An area map, legal description and zoning information with potential uses will be assembled.  In order for realtors to sell, they need an asking price; it should not be less than the appraised value.  J. Kelly stated a need for price flexibility based on proposed usage; we may consider less that the sale price for usage that will greatly benefit the community.  P. Kelly suggests listing for 10% more than appraisal to incorporate listing fee into the sale price.  Normally the commission for undeveloped property is 7%.  Discussion of expenses and grant nets an out of pocket expense of $208,000.  Mayor Johnson said that we are not bound to make our money back; sometimes we have to spend money to do things.   Price setting was discussed and agreed that a realtor needs a price in order to advertise for sale.  Motion J. Kelly; second D. Gustafson to list the Bell Apartment Site as a Non-exclusive realtor listing at $208,000 per lot.   THE MOTION CARRIED

Chris Mattila discussed a possible need for assisted living for seniors and a need a task force to do a feasibility study.  Mayor Johnson was unsure if the city or another group should spearhead such a task force.  NEXT AGENDA

NEW BUSINESS

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS.

Approval of Job Description for Part-time Fire Chief – Personnel committee has reviewed the packet with the Fire Chief and would recommend Council approval of the Job Description.   W. Johnson stated that, with Council approval, a contract would be prepared to carry out the duties of the position – similar to the contract for the Airport Manager.  Motion J. Kelly; second P. Kelley to approve the Job Description for Part-time Fire Chief.

THE MOTION CARRIED

W. Johnson will have a contract agreement at the next meeting.  NEXT AGENDA   

Mayor Johnson added that County Commissioner Goutermont came here and presented a plan to pay the chiefs in Two Harbors and Silver Bay for 10 hours of work per week to handle the duties of the proposed fire administrator.  This would provide an assessment of how much time is needed to handle the fire administrator duties. Our Fire Chief’s willingness to do so with very little compensation has saved money for the city.

GOLF COURSE – Renewal of MN, Liquor License Set-up – Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelly that the annual MN, Liquor License Sep-up be renewed.  THE MOTION CARRIED

DISCUSSION OF NEGOTIATING TEAM ROLE – Mayor Johnson reported that the Negotiating Team role is to act on behalf of council; no negotiating will take place; team will report back to the council and EDA.  The Negotiating team would smooth out the sale transaction process.  The recent sale was facilitated with the assistance of the negotiating team.  The Council approved a 5-member team at the February 5 meeting.  The team consists of the EDA Chair, Planning & Zoning Commission Chair, Mayor City Attorney and City Administrator or alternates they appoint when they are absent.

A Negotiating meeting was held last week to discuss roles and the need to maintain our roles so that we do not over step the Council’s role.  Specific timeline for actions was not discussed; but intentions are to make all actions in a timely manner.    

GENERAL REVIEW OF NEGOTIATING TEAM POSSIBLE SALES - Lot on the corner has been sold to an existing business; purchase has been completed with closing scheduled for spring.  

There has been a purchase of the old gun club property along with a private lot; the same group has approached the city about purchasing land on the east of the water plant.   There is a group talking about the entire east end (Phase III) for  residential-mixed commercial.  Zoning issues with the property were discussed (l-1 AND Job Z sub-zone).   NEXT AGENDA

EAST LAKE CLINIC DISTRICT – APPOINTMENT  East Lake Clinic District was formed to be a taxing district to help the clinic through tough financial times.  The commission meets about 4 times a year at the clinic; we have not had a member on this board for a long time and have been asked to provide one.  D. Gustafson recalled that Pete Schmidt was appointed to this position about a year ago.  T. Smith will look into the issue.  NEXT AGENDA

MARY MacDONALD MALL COMMITTEE BOARD MEMBER APPLICATION – Ann Fischer – An application has been received from Ann Fisher for an appointment as a member.  She is part owner of Wilderness Family Naturals and is a resident of the immediate neighborhood.  Rick Frericks has moved residence and has asked to be replaced on the board.  Motion D. Gustafson; second J. Kelly to appoint Ann Fischer as a member of the Mary MacDonald Mall Committee Board. THE MOTION CARRIED

WILDERNESS FAMILY NATURALS ADDENDU M - T. Smith and W. Johnson have negotiated with Wilderness Family Naturals for rental of two additional rooms (#120 and 121) adjacent to their present facilities.  An Addendum to the Lease Agreement has been prepared; all conditions of the original agreement will apply except that the additional rent of $650 per month will be applied for use of Rooms 120 and 121.  S. Johnson asked if the rent was based on cost per square foot.  W. Johnson answered that they were provided with a slightly reduced rate from the $6.00 per square foot for this addition due to the square footage that they are currently renting.  Motion Gustafson, second J. Kelly that the Addendum be approved at the additional rental rate and conditions stated. THE MOTION CARRIED

ELECTRIC SIGN REGULATION - Issue was raised at the Planning and Zoning Commission meeting on February 14. In the twin cities, as well as other cities in the state, sign companies have been requesting permission from Planning and Zoning commissions to upgrade signage and then installed large electronic billboards.  In order to have a moratorium a study must be performed first; the League of Minnesota Cities’ position is to support the state’s funding a study/moratorium since all the cities have similar concerns of safety, brilliance, location, size and content.  After discussion, W. Johnson stated that a sample resolution on this topic will be prepared for next meeting.  NEXT AGENDA

Congratulations to the Girl’s Hockey Team.  Resolution will be prepared and sent to the Hockey Banquet for their fine representation and support of our city at these events.  

Motion S. Marolt; second D. Gustafson to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.  THE MOTION CARRIED


Minutes taken by Mabel Tarlton

___________________________
________________________ 

Scott M. Johnson, Mayor
Tom Smith, City Administrator

